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Human Fraternity  

God our Father, 

 you love each of your children 

 and you don’t stop taking care of them and looking out for their 

good, 

 Help me to be the image and the example of this love of yours. 

 May I find in each person a brother or sister 

 and truly love them, 

 welcoming them despite any differences we may have, 

 respecting them in their dignity, 

 regardless of their origin or faith. 

 I pray that in the hearts of all your children, 

 the seed of human brotherhood and sisterhood grows 

 to build your kingdom together on this earth. 

Amen  
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Dear Parents and Carers,  

As we come towards the end of the second week of this new lockdown I wanted 
to inform you that feedback from staff and parents, regarding our remote    
learning provision, remains incredibly positive.   

During lockdown, vulnerable pupils have a place in school, as do children of 
critical key workers. We have many more children of key workers in school than 
in March, as do many other schools; however, we are pleased to play our part in 
enabling key workers to go to work at this difficult time.   

You are all doing a magnificent job parents!  Once again you have been thrust 
into a scenario where you are balancing work, running a home, supporting your 
child’s learning and much, much more. I do appreciate how difficult it is to   
support your children with their remote learning, but please remember that staff 
are always available to help, so if you do have any questions, concerns or just 
need some general guidance please do not hesitate your child’s class teacher for 
help.   

We recommend the children get fresh air and exercise every day. We now know 
that this lockdown will continue until at least the February half term and the 
staff have been planning lots of activities to keep up the children’s enthusiasm 
and motivation.   

 

I hope you all have a good weekend.  

 

Mrs Moore  

Headteacher   
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CATHOLIC LIFE 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
We are pleased to invite you and your children each Friday at 11.00am to an assembly 
for prayer and reflection, led by members of the Senior Leadership Team. If you are 
available to join, please access the assembly through Google Meet using the code: 
Year1Assembly, Year2Assembly etc.  
 
If you have children in different year groups, you may choose which one you would 
like to join. If you are unable to join, please do not worry. Following the assembly, 
a message will be posted on the class stream explaining the theme of the assembly and 
a brief prayer.   
 
The children who are in school will be shown the assembly, but if you as a parent 
would like to join at home, please use their school log in to access it.  
 
We fully appreciate how busy everyone is, but we felt it would be a special time to stop 
briefly, reflect and pray together at the end of the week. We thank you all for your  
continued support in these challenging times and if you are available, we look forward 
to seeing you virtually on Fridays.  
 
 

 
BROTHERHOOD AND SISTERHOOD 

 
This week’s assembly was echoing Pope Francis’ message for the New Year. He spoke 

about the importance of fraternity - of brotherhood and sisterhood across all faiths. 

The Pope asks us to pray, with him, “May the Lord give us the grace to live in full  

fellowship with our brothers and sisters of other religions, praying for one another, 

open to all”. 

We then listened to the story of The Good Samaritan. This story emulates perfectly 
Jesus’ message “Love thy neighbour as yourself”. Now more so than ever, it is            
important that we as a global community work together, to unite and join with one     
another. We pray that in these difficult times that if we all work as one, there will be 
hope for all and a brighter future ahead.  
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Remote Learning Year 3 

Year 3 had been learning all about 
Ancient Egypt and how they used to 
dress. They have also been reading 
the story Egyptian Cinderella. The 
children also learnt how to write in 
Hieroglyphics.  
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Remote Learning Year 4 
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Year 4 have been working on 
their observational skills in 
art . Look at the fantastic 
drawing they have created!  
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Remote Learning Year 5 
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Year 5 have been busy in Art and Design 
looking at vanishing points and perspective.  
Some used paint and pastels and others 
even used computer programs. In French, 
the children were busy learning and 
labelling the parts of the body.  
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Remote Learning Year 6 
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Children in Year 6 have loved reading 
the book ‘Arthur Spikerwicks Field 
guide to Fantastical Animals’. They 

have created their own beasts and done 
some wonderful artwork too.  They also 

created some Mayan masks linked to 
their History topic.  
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Year 3 had been learning 
about Egypt and they even 
created their own Egyptian 
city by making pyramids and 
adding in houses.  

Year 4 have been working 
with Madame Betteley and 
have drawn their own bird’s 
eye view street maps and 
labelled them in French. 
The children have also been 
doing some life drawing 
looking at shading and 
tones. 
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Year 5 have been busy learning 
about perspective in Art and 
Design and have done some great 
work with their names.  

Year 6 have been reading 
Arthur Spiderwick's field 
guide to Fantastical animals. 
They have created their very 
own beasts and written 
descriptions of them. 
 They also made some clay 
animal models and decorated 
them using inspiration from 
ancient Mayan Ocaxacan 
wood carvings.  
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STATUTORY ASSESSMENTS 

As I am sure you will already be aware, the DfE has taken the decision to cancel all 
KS1 and KS2 statutory assessments (tests and teacher assessments) for this academic 
year. This includes: 
 KS1 teacher assessments 
 KS2 tests and teacher assessments 
 phonics screening check 
 all statutory trialling 
 the (optional this year) multiplication tables check 
 
As a school, we will of course ensure that the children are still accessing a rich and    
diverse curriculum which will prepare them fully for their transition to the next year 
group, key stage or school.  
 
Although as mentioned, there will be no formal assessments, school will continue to 
deliver all the elements of the curriculum to enable children to reach end of year age 
related expectations.  
 
Please be assured that the teachers are working incredibly hard and continually         
assessing work and planning lessons according to the needs of the children and the  
areas that need to be developed. We also have our own internal data system which the 
staff and SLT monitor, review and track each half term.   
 
We know these are uncertain times but we would like to reassure you that we are    
committed to providing the very best education that we can for all of your children .In 
the coming months, you will receive your child’s mid-year report and there will also be 
an opportunity for you to speak with your class teacher about the progress they are 
making. More information will follow regarding this.  
 
We thank you for your continued support with your children’s learning whilst many of 
them are at home. We fully appreciated the importance of the partnership forged  
between home and school as we work together to best support your child. If there is     
anything further we can do to help, please do not hesitate to contact us.  
 

 

 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend everyone.  

God bless and stay safe. 

Mrs Moore and all the staff of SSAS.  


